
 
 

MASON HIGH SCHOOL MENS LACROSSE 
Booster Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Meeting Date:    August 22, 2016 

Meeting Location:   Westshore Pizza 

Meeting Purpose:   August Monthly Booster Meeting 

 

Agenda Description 
I Call to Order – DeAnna Malloy 

A. Board Members in attendance:  
DeAnna Malloy, Booster President 
Rhonda Peischl, Booster Treasurer 
Missy Block, Booster Member-at-Large 
Suzanne Smith, Booster Secretary 

B.  Parents in attendance: 
Alisa Fedders 
Amy Davenport 

 
II Introductions 

A.  Everyone introduced themselves 
III Approval of Prior Meeting’s Minutes 

A.   Motion to approve by Rhonda Peischl, seconded by Missy Block 
IV Treasurer’s Report– Rhonda Peischl 

Rhonda provided an updated snapshot of the monthly finances for Mason Men’s Lacrosse including a 
total raised during the Summer Camp of $1,700.00.    
 

         Rhonda highlighted some items that were adjusted for the 2017 budget to include: 
- Budgeting for Senior Banners, Reordering of wristbands, increase in cost of Krispy Kreme 

donuts was also discussed and it was agreed that the sales price would increase to absorb the 
new higher price.   

 
 **A discussion took place regarding breakfast for the boys during winter morning workouts.  The                     
concensus was that the boys would ‘pay to eat’ as they did last year and the boosters will provide 
the parent helpers to set up items.  Breakfast is completely optional.  Efforts will be made to make 
the breakfast nutritious with a balance of protein and carbohydrates. 

 
      Motion to approve 2017 budget was made by Alisa Fedders, seconded by DeAnna Malloy. 

 
V Old Business 

A.  MABA Update – DeAnna Malloy 
DeAnna Malloy was elected to Vice President of MABA and Gary Ross has agreed to represent 
Men’s Lacrosse at MABA.  Thank you Gary! 
 
*Tailgate is scheduled for September 9th – the Board decided to try a booth this year – Corn Hole 
LAX – 4 throws for $1.  Rhonda  will prepare cash boxes, DeAnna will put together sign up for 
volunteers.   
 



HUDL is going to be taken care of by the school, per Scott Stemple. 
 
MABA passed along a request that Boosters be sure to run all Senior Night ideas through the 
head coaches –‘there should be no surprises’.  Also, any Senior Night decorations MUST be 
cleaned up immediately following the games that day/night.  Lacrosse has always cleaned up 
following the Senior Night game and will continue to do so. 

 
 MABA announced that Athletic Passes are for sale in Athletic offices - $100/pass, Family Pass    
(4) is $250.00 – this will get you admission into all home games for any sport at the HS.  State 
playoff games are not included in this pass. 

 
             The next MABA Meeting is scheduled for 10/10/16. 

 
B. Summer Skills Clinic -  Rhonda Peischl 

Numbers were down considerably as compared to last year.  We had a total of 30 campers and 
raised $1,700 compared to last years total of $5,200.  The Board agreed that this needed to be 
discussed with Coach Limpert and perhaps move the camp to the daytime versus the evening. 
 

VI Committee Updates 
A.  Donuts – DeAnna Malloy 
- DeAnna reported a profit of $491 was made at the St. X Scrimmage – A reminder will be sent out 

to recruit more volunteers for the upcoming home games. 
B.  Senior Night/Senior Gifts  
- Alisa Fedders agreed to help with Senior gifts this year – we will send out requests for someone 

to lead Senior night. 
C.  Concessions  - Rosemary Wells 
- Rosemary Wells has graciously accepted to lead Concessions for the 2017 season.  Thank you 

Rosemary!  She is in the process of organizing and recruiting for help. 
D.  After Prom/Dodge Ball – Rachel Harrison & Missy Bosticco mentioned they would organize for 

2017, we will reach out to confirm their availability.  Suzanne Smith will also assist so that we have 
someone to organize for the following year. 

E. Youth Night – Clint Hutson 
F. Youth Clinic (Winter) – TBD 
G. Team Dinners – Rosemary Wells, (Suzanne Smith and 1-2 more volunteers needed) 
- Rosemary has also agreed to lead Team Dinners for the 2017 season.  Thanks Again Rosemary!!  

Rosemary made contact with Kim Wahlund and will gather all supplies for Team Dinners.  She is 
in the process of recruiting more help and planning for the 2017 season. 

H.  EOY Banquet – Suzanne Smith 
I. Corporate Match Program – Clint Hudson 
J. Spiritwear – Missy Block 
- Missy Block has graciously offered to lead Spiritwear for the 2017 season.  Thank you Missy! 
K.  Player Packs – DeAnna Malloy & Rhonda Peischl 
- DeAnna and Rhonda asked Missy to research potential styles and prices for short sleeve shooter 

shirts (as requested by Coach Limpert).  Alisa Fedders agreed to gather the consensus from the 
Senior boys on Long Sleeve Shooter Shirts as the decision has traditionally been made by the 
Senior Team Representatives. 
 

VII Fundraising – Rhonda Peischl 
- Rhonda shared a fundraising opportunity – a Mason Lacrosse Travel Mug.  The Mug could be 

tied into free coffee/hot chocolate from concessions during the lacrosse season.  The band is 
currently selling the mugs for Football season so the Lacrosse Mugs would not be able to be used 
during the football season.  Discussion centered around cost/benefits/style, etc.  Missy Block also 



agreed to look into what she may be able to provide as a similar alternative. 
- Amazon Smiles was also discussed as a potential fundraiser. 

 
VIII New Business – DeAnna Malloy 

A.  Tailgate – see MABA Update* 
B.  Breakfast – see Treasurer’s Report** 
C.  Discussion was had regarding increasing attendance at Booster Meetings.  An invitation will be 

extended to Coach Limpert to speak at the next Board meeting so that new parents can have 
the opportunity to meet Coach. 
 

IX Next Meeting:  September 12, Mason High School KIVA - 7:30pm  Guest Speaker:  Coach Limpert 
      Note:  The HS KIVA is located through the Main Entrance then follow steps on left to the 2nd floor 

VIII Adjournment: 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm 

 

 

 

 


